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Sunday, November 12, 2023

* As the Spirit guides you, we encourage you to rise in body or spirit.

Tolling of the Bells

Prelude                                The Lord Is My Shepherd (verses 1,2,5)                     Haan

Call to Worship

One: On the left they said:
Left: Hallelujah!
One: And on the right:
Right: Amen!

*Opening Hymn                   How Firm a Foundation

Welcome and Announcements                                                                   

Unison Prayer of Invocation

God our Creator, our center, our friend,
we thank you for our good life,
for those who are dear to us,
for our dead, and for all who have helped and influenced us.
We thank you for the measure of freedom we have,
and the extent to which we control our lives;
and most of all we thank you for the faith that is in us,
for our awareness of you and our hope in you.
Keep us, we pray you, thankful and hopeful
and useful until our lives shall end.
Amen.

Passing of the Peace

One: The Peace of Christ be with you.
All: And also with you!

Message for All Ages

Special Guest (Sharon Gilbert)

Sharon Gilbert is the founder of Timothy’s Toy Box, a Framingham non-profit
supported by our church, that helps make Christmas a special time for everyone!

Ezekiel 34:11-16

Blessing



* As the Spirit guides you, we encourage you to rise in body or spirit.

Senior Choir Anthem             Omnia Sol                                                         Stroope

Sermon                                “Gathered Together”

Prayers of the People             

The Lord's Prayer (A New Zealand Prayer Book)                                                                     

Eternal Spirit,
Earth-maker, Pain-bearer, Life-giver,
Source of all that is and that shall be,

Father and Mother of us all,
Loving God, in whom is heaven:

The hallowing of your name echo through the universe!
The way of your justice be followed by the peoples

of the world!
Your heavenly will be done by all created beings!

Your commonwealth of peace and freedom
sustain our hope and come on earth.

With the bread we need for today, feed us.
In the hurts we absorb from one another, forgive us.

In times of temptation and test, strengthen us.
From trials too great to endure, spare us.
From the grip of all that is evil, free us.

For you reign in the glory of the power that is love,
now and for ever. Amen.

Invitation to the Offering

Offertory                             Cantabile                                                               Knecht

Doxology            Each week, we sing and sign an inclusive Doxology (ASL). 

Praise God from whom all blessings flow.
Praise God all creatures here below.
Praise God for all that Love has done.
Creator, Christ, & Spirit one. Amen.



* As the Spirit guides you, we encourage you to rise in body or spirit.

Omnia Sol
Z. Randall Stroppe

This morning, the Senior Choir offers a newer anthem, Omnia Sol, by Z. Randall
Stroppe. It was purchased in celebration of the life of Jack Kraft and is being sung in

recognition of the many saints of the choir who have passed on.
We give thanks to God for their music and for their ministry.

Find refuge from the shore!
Let courage be your oar; let passion be your sail.

Wisdom and truth will guide your deep heart's yearning, 
Through all travail!

O stay your soul and leave my heart its song!

Following the Closing Hymn, we encourage the congregation to remain risen, in body or
spirit, to receive the Benediction, which is both blessing and commission. You may sit

for the Choral Response and Postlude in quiet contemplation.

All are invited to the Parish Hall for coffee, tea, and snacks. We understand it can be
difficult to step into a room of strangers. We hope, with every cup and cookie, we can

deepen our connections and learn a little more about each other each week.

*Closing Hymn                      God of the Sparrow

Benediction

Choral Response

Postlude                                Jubilance                                                                Haan







Bulletin RemindersBulletin Reminders
After worship, Rev. Morisse will be available for conversation in the Parish Hall.

PRAYER DISCUSSION GROUP
During the first meeting of the discussion group
on prayer. we talked about prayer in general -
including how our families prayed when we
were growing up, why we pray, and prayer
habits we have had in the past and have now.
We’ll start exploring the ins and outs of The
Lord’s Prayer at our next meeting, on
December 3. We’ll meet in the Parlor, about 20
minutes after the service. All are welcome!

PLYMOUTH CHURCH WELCOMES
TIMOTHY'S TOY BOX FOUNDER
Sharon Gilbert, founder of Timothy’s Toy Box, a
local non-profit supported by our church, will
be here TODAY to share her story with us.

SUNDAY COFFEE KLATCH
The November Klatch leaders are Meg
Doucette and Elizabeth Tustian, who will be
sending out emails to the November Klatch
team in the next couple of weeks. See
Wednesday Email for November roster.

FALL LEAF RAKING
November 18 & November 19
Help older residents in need of your services.
Meet at the Plymouth Church on Saturday
(8:45 a.m./12:45 p.m.) and on Sunday (12:45
p.m.) Sam Swisher will be taking signups in the
Parish Hall during Coffee Hour Sundays, or via
email, at ccvolrec@gmail.com.

PEWS AVAILABLE FOR FREE!
This summer, we removed two pews (on the
piano side) to create more space in the front
of the Sanctuary. This is helpful as our traffic
patterns have shifted, and most of the
congregation enters the Sanctuary via the
Parish Hall stairs and elevator. Next, we plan to
remove two pews on the other side, to restore
symmetry and balance. This means, we have
four pews, which we are offering to any church
member, for free. If there is no interest, we will
post these pews to public marketplaces. If you
know of anyone or any places that might be
interested, please let us know. Finding new
homes for these pews is the next hurdle in
finishing this project. Thank you!

Thank You!
We had a good first-week response to our 2023 Pledge Drive, recording 53 pledges,

totaling $197,747. 13 were new or renewed pledges. 29 people increased their pledge
from last year. If you haven’t submitted your pledge, you can drop it in the Offering plate

this week and next, or mail it to the church. 



Let’s Deck the Halls for Christmas!
December 2, at 9:00 a.m.

The time has come once again to do our magic and make our Sanctuary and Hall
look beautiful for the Christmas Holiday. Volunteer elves are needed on Saturday,
December 2, at 9:00 a.m., to help raise the big tree, place wreaths and candles,
and set up the tree in the Parish Hall. If you can join in the holiday fun, please let
Carole Blackman know, either by email (blackmancarole@gmail.com) or see her

at church any Sunday.

Tear along dotted line.


